
TOWN OF BURKE BOARD SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA
Tuesday, July 20, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.
5365 Reiner Rd., Madison WI 53718

1. ADMINISTRATIVE

a) Determination that a quorum is present and that the meeting was properly posted
· Kevin Viney, Pat Nimmow, and Steve Berg

· Also Present: Anne Anderson, Mead & Hunt, Chris Hughes, Stafford and Rosenbaum, and PJ Monson, Administrator
b) Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance
2. PUBLIC HEARING at 5:00 pm
a) Open Public Hearing to hear comments and concerns regarding proposed Special Assessments on Burke Road.

Kevin opened the Public Hearing at 5:00 pm and read the public hearing rules. 

Attendees: Ed & Michelle Bublitz

Anne noted the process of special assessments and the public hearing. The final amount will be calculated at completion and the Town will finalize the assessments. Culverts and driveways are typically what are assessed to the property owner. 

Michelle and Ed Bublitz commented about the cost for culverts both theirs and Sauey’s. Anne will look at this. Final assessment will be after the construction is complete. Anne mentioned that the special assessment cannot increase but may decrease. The Bublitz’s also commented on the landscaping issues. The special assessment due date was discussed along with the interest rate for adding it to the real property tax bill. 
b) Close Public Hearing 5:20 pm (Chris Truitt joined the meeting at 5:20 pm)
Kevin closed the Public Hearing at 5:20 pm

3. PUBLIC HEARING at 5:20 pm
a) Open Public Hearing to hear comments and concerns regarding proposed Special Assessments on Acker Road.

Kevin opened the public hearing at 5:20 pm and read the rules to the attendees.
Attendees: Laurel Clary, Linda & Chuck Meinholz

Anne addressed the residents regarding the assessment differences. The most recent dollar amount sent out was inaccurate. Anne supplied revised numbers. Anne also mentioned that Acker Rd ditches are not complete and work is scheduled to be fixed. There are erosion issues to be completed this year. Anne explained the work. 

Linda and Chuck Meinholz asked questions regarding the ditch work. Laurel Clary expressed concerns as well. The residents went off topic regarding landscaping and water issues. Anne explained the culverts are the required size. The residents express that there is more water than normal. 

(Kevin left the meeting at 5:30 pm)
Chuck stated that the culvert is 10 feet longer than original. More work is necessary to deal with the water runoff; and told of an event with the septic tank cover that the gas company broke. 
Chris reminded the attendees that the public hearing is for the special assessments only and requested the residents contact the Town office outside the public hearing. 

Linda stated she doesn’t want a special assessment if she didn’t get good enough work done. Laurel also has complaints about the construction and mowing her ditch. 
b) Close Public Hearing

4. ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Chris, second Pat to adjourn at 5:40 pm.
PJ Monson, Administrator Clerk Treasurer
Minutes approved  8.18.2021 and posted online.

